Lakefront
Utilitiles
Inc.
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Ms. Kirsten Walli Board

Secretary Ontario

Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 26t Floor, P.0. Box 2319
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Re: Lakefront Utilities Inc. - MIST Meter Installation
Dear Ms. Walli:

As specified in section 5.1.3 of the Distribution System Code, Lakefront Utilities Inc. (LUI)is
required to install Metering Inside the Settlement Timeframe (MIST) meters by March 31,
2021 for any customers that have a monthly average peak demand during a calendar year
greater than 50 kW. This letter is to advise the Ontario Energy Board that it is unlikely that
LUI will meet the March 31, 2021 deadline.

LUI had 117 meters to replace at the beginning of the program and currently has
approximately 30 outstanding meters left to replace - approximately 75% of the meters
have been changed.

As a result of COVID-19, LUI has experienced difficulty accessing business locations safely
to change the remaining meters, Further, LUI has experienced difficulty in obtaining its
specified interval meters for this class of customer and the meter supplier has informed LUI
that the meters will not be available until late second or early third quarter of 2021.
Lakefront would prefer to wait until its specified meter is available and will likely be able to
complete the remaining meter replacements by December 31, 2021.

Should the board have questions regarding this matter please contact me at
dpaul@lusi.on.ca.

Dereck C. Paul
President and CEO
Lakefront Utilities Inc.



